Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)

Board Meeting

President, Steve Herendeen called the June 14, 2014 Board Meeting to order. 

Roll Call:

President


Steve Herendeen
Vice President:  
John Hart
Treasurer:


Sally Whitehead
Secretary:
Pat Ebetino 
    

District # 1 Director

Ron Corson   
      
District # 5A Director:
  

District # 2 Director

Bernie Ebetino

District # 6 Director:
  

District # 3 Director




District # 7 Director:     
District # 4 Director

Dave Hewitt

District # 8-9 Director:  Terry Radtke
District # 5 Director

John Hart

Guests:

Jeff Griffin

District 1

Shane Wallace 

District 2

Diane Tulloh

District 4

Jerry Miller

District 5A


Secretary Report:
Minutes from the May 10, 2014 Board Meeting were distributed via e-mail.
· Dave Hewitt made a motion to accept the minutes.
· Sally Whitehead seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Calendar:

June:

· Establish nominating committee.
· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 association members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection - Complete
July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting.
Treasurers Report:
Sally Whitehead provided copies of the Treasurer Report.
· Operating Fund:

$42,771.89
· Dam Fund:


$76,248.36
· Total:



$122,948.45
· Lake City Bank – Dam Construction Loan:

$58,555.16
· Pat Ebetino made a motion that we accept the Treasurers Reports.
· Dave Hewitt seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Status of Delinquent Dues / Assessments:
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2014:

· Sally Whitehead presented a list of the 2014 Delinquent property owners.  Next week, the final list will be turned over to Steve Snyder.
· Sally is concerned about Janice Parrish. She has pre-paid her dam assessment, and she has always paid on time.  Sally will continue trying to contact her.

Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2014:


District 1:


Steve Bayless


9497 E. Promontory Pt. Dr.


District 5:



Michelle Creech

9800 N. Denzel Dr.



Eric Enis


9013 / 9043 E. Circle Dr. S.


District 5A:



Charles Stuckman

8765 / 8775 / 8783 E. Hatchery Rd.

Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2013:

District 7:
  
Clifford Clevenger

N. Koher Rd. E – Settlement agreement signed.
This property is not part of the Association – A motion from the Board is needed to remove it.
  
Wayne Ott 


9363 E. 1000 N. – Deceased – Lien on property
Strategic Plan:

· Sally Whitehead prepared a draft budget for 2015.
· We did not add any additional items.

· This will be used to show why the Board would recommend a dues increase.

· Minor adjustments were made to the 2015 budget

· Update the donation received in Income, and Community docks/bridges in expenses.

· Sally will validate all the amounts and make the needed adjustments

· Pat Ebetino made a motion that once the adjustments are made, we accept the 2015 cash flow analysis.

· John Hart seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
File Storage:
· An amount of $1000 was budgeted in the 2014 budget for file storage.
· In order to start the filing process, Bernie Ebetino made a motion to have Sally Whitehead purchase file cabinet supplies.  Expenditures should not exceed $1000.

· Dave Hewitt seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
Promontory Pt. Dr. Property: 

· In the May meeting Ron Corson advised he was approached by someone interested in purchasing land on Promontory Pt. Dr, however; there was a question of ownership of a portion of said property. 

· Jeff Griffin, owner of the property in question has provided documentation that the stretch of land in question was vacated.  

· County records have been updated.

· Jeff has asked the PPA to provide a letter stating that he owns the property, confirm that dues are paid current, and going forward, the projected dues structure for the property.  Jeff provided a draft of the letter.  Pat/Bernie will modify the letter and give to Steve Herendeen for his signature.
· Dave Hewitt made a motion that we prepare a letter clarifying that Jeff Griffin owns the property and dues/assessments are paid current.  Going forward the property will be billed as 2 lake front lots.
· Bernie Ebetino seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Lake Maintenance:

· Completed the 2nd quarter Dam Inspection.  No surprises
· The lake was treated on June 01, 2014.  Signs were posted, and buoys were placed in the lake.  In early July, the buoys will be removed and property owners will be able begin using lake water for irrigation.
· The harvester will be launched within the next week.

· Terry has noticed weed growth behind the DNR building and in the inlet on Hiawatha.
· Regarding water testing, Terry checked with the Health Department. This year, they do not have interns available to do water testing.  The County will check to see if they have someone who will come out and do the testing.
· The Wetland Signs we received were the wrong size.  Terry is having the company re-make the signs of the correct dimensions.

· Terry will be constructing warning buoys to be placed at the drop box

· PPA received a public notice advising of a valve replacement at Red Head Pond.  We should not be impacted.
· We will reach out for volunteers to treat invasive plants in the mitigation area. Terry will coordinate this.
Audit Committee:

Steve Herendeen appointed the following to the Audit Committee:

· Sally Whitehead

· Steve Schwartz

· Jim Whitehead

Annual Meeting:

· Steve has prepared a draft of the Agenda assignments for each of the topics to be covered.

· Articles/By-Laws proposed changes:  We will provide cards to each of the property owners for voting.  Terry will create the cards.

· Pat will be mailing the notification of the meeting and the Article/By-Law changes by the end of July.

· Diane Tulloh asked if we would include something in about the 100 Year Celebration in the notification.  Pat will add the information.

NLF Properties Lake Access:

· Jerry Miller (5A) volunteered to assist with installation of the dock.
LaPSI:

· LaPSI has been installing in the PPA building, a lot of equipment that is being used for the work they are doing on the ecology of the lake.  John Hart asked what type of insurance coverage we have on the building.  We have coverage on the building. Steve will confirm the specific type.
· LaPSI is planning to have another educational session in the September timeframe.  This will be held at the PPA building.  They will use the e-mail address we have collected to communicate with the membership.
· E-coli and Sechi (water clarity) testing was conducted in 20 areas.  The E-coli results were about the same as the last tests.  The sechi readings showed that the water was cloudy.
· John Hart advised that after the burn, he noticed, the cattails in the wetlands are coming back with a vengeance.  We may want to attempt another kill.
4th of July
· Fireworks at Wawasee will be on Saturday the 5th
· Steve Schwartz has volunteered to monitor parking.
· Allow parking at the PPA building.
· Rope off the area by John Hart’s property to keep people from parking on the grass at the spillway.
· Pat Ebetino advised she will not be able to assist Steve this year.
Unkempt Properties:

· Bernie Ebetino created a draft of a letter to be sent to the identified property owners. 

· Bernie checked with the County Health Department (Bill Baxter).  Bill advised that unless there is a structure on the property, the County will not even waste their time coming out. The County has no ordinance regarding cutting grass.  As for unkempt property if a structure is not secured or in reasonable repair, the County will tag the property and give the property owner a length of time to comply.
· We will follow our procedure.

· Steve Herendeen will send the letters to the property owners in District 2 and District 7, stating that we have received complaints.  Bernie will provide the name and address to Steve for the property in district 2.
Guest Concerns:

Jerry Miller District 5A:

· Would like to tear down an existing shed and put up a new metal shed on his property

· No issues, provided he adheres to County Code.

Diane Tulloh District 4:

· Add information about the 100 year celebration on the Website.

· Pat will have the information posted.

· Ron Corson has a lot of historical information about our lake that he is willing to share.

· He is willing to do an exploratory discussion about the lake.
· He has offered to do this after the 100 yr. Celebration

· Does anyone have suggestions items that we could sell as fund raising?
· Maps

· Tee shirts

Directors Concerns:
· None

Adjourn:

· John Hart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
· Pat Ebetino seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Meeting Schedule:
· July 12, 2014 – 08:00 am – PPA Building
· August 16, 2014 – 09:00 am Annual Meeting
2014 Goals:

1. Continue repayment of LCB loan and pay off by 10/01/2018.

2. Before our annual meeting, and to accomplish the work of the PPA board, develop the bylaw revision, on a vote to allow board to yearly set lake dues.

3. Begin development of a multiyear (3-5 yr) strategic plan.  This would include goals, budget, proposed funding , designated funding for future projects and ongoing maintenance.

4. Make list of existing procedures and develop new ones for reoccurring tasks or issues.

5. Finalize and implement plan to provide Lake access for NLF lots.

6. Conduct inspections of  Wetlands and Dam to satisfaction of  Williams Creek and DNR.

7. Investigate file storage options and develop file storage plan of action

8. Evaluate our Harvester weed dumping strategy and revise as necessary.

Action Items
	Action Item
	Assigned To
	Target Date
	Comments

	Review strategic plan items.  
	All
	Ongoing
	

	Ebetino lots recommendation
	John Hart, Dave Hewitt, Bernie Ebetino 
	TBD
	Prepare agreed upon recommendation.

	Talk to delinquent property owners
	Steve Herendeen

Sally Whitehead
	Completed
	

	Draft letter to Unkempt property owners
	Bernie Ebetino
	Completed
	


Calendar of Events

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send calendar year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Preparation for filing prior year’s tax return

· 1st draft of POW WOW by February 28

March:

· Establish Harvester and Lake Maintenance program and budget.

· POW WOW distributed

· Send copy of Tax Return to Lake City Bank (LCB).

· Conduct 1st quarter Dam inspection.

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

· Send notice to delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

June:

· Establish nominating committee

· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 Association Members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection

July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting

August:

· Annual Meeting

· Review Insurance coverage

· 1st draft of POW WOW by August 31

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owners list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

December:

· Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.
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